
September 2025 
 

Dear Faithful Friends,  

 

We have been in Poland now for just three months.  I would like to give you an assessment on what is going on in 
Warszawa, Poland since our last letter.  More specifically, what has been going on with the Zdziarski ’s.  Please try to stay 
awake as you read this letter.  I found a long lost relative who was related to a king and I am in his will as a descendant, 
and will inherit a mansion and have no need of money as long as we are in Poland. . .Uhh, no.  Just wanted your attention.  

Proverbs 17:22  “A merry heart doeth good like a medicine: but a broken spirit drieth the bones. ” 
 

Residency Card 
All papers have now officially been sent in and we are patiently waiting on the government to respond.  With all the 
immigration that has taken place over the past few years, this can take a little longer than usual.  Please pray for this tha t 
all matters will go swiftly and smoothly.  
 

Language School 
As you already know, the first month of accelerated language school is officially over.  The 
exam to go from A.1.1 to A.1.2 is also over.  Praise the LORD we both passed.  Some know 
that my wife did better than me, but I just want to set the record straight, I let her win.  
Happy wife, happy life!!  
 

Preaching 
With Pastor Sock on a short furlough in the states, I have been given the privilege of 
preaching on Sundays and Thursdays.  While I have not been able to use any of my language 
skills as of yet, I can definitely see improvement in my understanding of the language.  The 
more words we can retain, recall, and recite the more proficient we will become in the language.   
 

Souls 
We go out every Saturday and hand out tracts to people at the mall, people at the train station, people at the park, and 
wherever we meet one who will take the tract.  Many reject the offer.  Some will take it and after reading the first few 
sentences throw their head in disgust.  Others still will take the tract and read it, maybe right away or maybe later.  When 
opportunity bestows, we go further and try to present the Gospel of Christ.  We have had visitors out the past few weeks 
and our people make them feel at home.  They warmly welcome them, talk to them, and sit with them.  What a blessing to 
see them grow and take part in helping to forward the Gospel.  Please pray for Varvara and another young lady that they 
would return to church again.  Varvara came this past Sunday and the other lady a few weeks ago.  
 

Souls & Preaching 
Two Sundays ago, after we were done with the service, we were upstairs for a time of fellowship and snacks.  During this 
time as I was talking to Marcin, the interpreter, a Ukrainian woman who had been attending the church for some time 
interrupted the whole group and asked when can I show her how to be saved.  A recent experience in her life caused her to 
pose this question.  As she moved and set next to me and Marcin, others moved out of the way so that we could talk.  
Through broken English, broken Polish and our interpreter, long story short, Halina asked God for forgiveness of her sins 
and put her faith and trust in Jesus Christ.  I had to ask Marcin what she prayed and he simple said she asked God to 
forgive her of her sins and asked Him to save her.  Through the faithful preaching of Pastor Sock, she heard the message 
of salvation over and over.  We just happen to be in the right place at the right time.  What might have happened if we did 
not follow the call of God to go to Poland?  God is so good!  
 
Sincerely,  
 

Gary & Lisa Zdziarski 


